3/17/3

The Sooner Tuner

March, 2003

Oklahoma Chapter of the Piano Technician's Guild

President—Bob Scheer (405-341-8668) Vice President—Ben Davis (405-277-3022) Secretary—Keith McGavern (405-275-8600) Treasurer—Gary Bruce (405-348-3213) Newsletter Editor—Don Bonds (405-596-3799)

FROM THE EDITOR:

When I called Gary to discuss the month's technical this is the response I received: "Gone Chopin, (has Liszt), Bach in a Minuet"!

The Technical for March will be presented by Gary Bruce

Gary didn't say what the technical would cover, only that it would be a surprise, I don't know about anyone else but the biggest surprise I have received while tuning pianos was a little snapping sound as I slid the keybed back into the piano. Anyone else ever heard that little surprise snap? That is one surprise I don't care to hear again.

How long does it normally take to repair that hammer shank?

Sooner Tuner Chapter Meeting for March 2003 Oklahoma Christian University Thursday, March 20 8:30 AM

Hardeman Auditorium

What do you get when you drop a piano down a mineshaft?

A flat minor!

"All expression of opinion and all statements of supposed fact are published on the authority of the author as listed, and are not to be regarded as expressing the view of this chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc., unless such statements or opinions have been adopted by the chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc."